Minutes of the 3rd Meeting of the “Wild Roseland” Group
(formerly Roseland Plan Ecology Group)

 Ruan Reading Room  10am,  4th January 2016
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Apologies received: Natasha Collings-Costello, Julian German, Cheryl Marriot, Phil White.

· Action points and Responsibilities are shown in red.                                             
  DH welcomed everyone and thanked newcomers who had responded to the article in the Roseland Magazine for their attendance. Stuart Croft has relocated to Exeter but will be available for consultation. Everyone present was asked to introduce themselves, their interests and expertise and in which areas they might like to be involved.                                                                                               The leaders of the projects selected to date then outlined their progress so far.
Barn Owl Boxes

DHa said that all 3 Roseland Primary schools were keen to be involved and that head teachers were confident that sites could be found where the boxes could be placed.
He planned to begin working on the boxes within the next 2 or 3 weeks.                              
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He wanted to stimulate children’s interest by taking a barn owl into schools and had approached the Screech Owl Sanctuary. However, their costs were prohibitive but he thought that Roseland School may have some orphaned owlets which could be used.
Hedges Survey Project:
SP and CHu said that the weather had not been suitable for a practical hedgerow survey but they were keen to look at old maps which would determine the age of hedges, their position and whether or not they still existed. They would need help with this.
Wild Flower Project:
DH outlined issues regarding support, costs and sites, together with timeframes and methodology for success.
The County Ecologist has offered expertise previously and is available for further advice. DH will take up her offer of involvement.
Wild flower mixes are expensive, so there will be funding issues.

NC said that it was important to choose sites which were agreeable to local people.  
The project also requires a considerable number of committed volunteers.
DH will ask Parish Councils to put the idea of wild flower areas on Spring Agendas, ask to attend and outline the rationale, suitable areas, time frames for action, inviting volunteers, and pre and post maintenance with a Sept/Oct 2016 sowing deadline.

JA suggested that we approach Julian German to ask him to identify areas owned by Cornwall Council which could be used for planting.

Some concern was expressed regarding contractors damaging wild flowers grown on verges due to lack of communication and/or manpower.

SP suggested an alternative to sowing could be “plugs” of wild plants grown by volunteers. LD suggested that the St Mawes Allotment Society, local Horticultural groups or individual residents could be asked to do this and that she would pursue it.

GW suggested a 2 pronged approach - sow wild flowers, or let certain areas revert to the wild to see what that reveals.
Environmental Growth Strategy (COIS Annual Awards/Local Nature Partnership Conference)                                                                                                                                           NC and CH reported on the event they had attended on behalf of the group in which Prof Kevin Gaston said it was not enough to just conserve what we had. So much has been depleted it is necessary to reverse the decline and replace what has been lost. CH said there was a lot of political will to promote and support the initiative. DH thanked NC and CH for attending the workshop and reporting to the group. Please refer to the attached document “Top Ten Environmental Challenges” for further understanding.
Favourite Walks                                                                                                                                                  DH presented his favourite walk to the group in the form of a detailed description of the route and the wildlife to be seen on the circular walk around the Nare Head. CH presented his in the form of a map of the circular walk from Bohortha around St Anthony’s Head. DHa had described a walk along Treluggan Cliffs with appropriate natural history notes which should be in February’s Roseland Magazine.






2.

There was some discussion about how to present walks information to the public.
DHa suggested information boards like those used by the National Trust.

 DH said that articles in the Roseland Magazine are limited to 400 words. Chris Townsend (NT volunteer) may be able to do a “butterfly” walk along the coast from St Just  Bar to St Mawes Castle. Further thought will have to be given to the format of the walks by the sub group.
Clarifying Objectives, Means, Outcomes and Results

CH talked through the documents on Objectives, Means, Outcomes & Results previously circulated. He stressed it was important to have a clear statement of objectives in order to clarify what we are trying to achieve. He also presented a time frame for the action plan.  

He emphasised that the project had enormous potential for involving the community. People and money are needed to ensure environmental growth as well as conservation.
 We also need to address the issue of disseminating information and recruiting volunteers to help with the various projects. Different avenues of information should be explored such as a Wild Roseland Smartphone App and a Discovery Map of the Peninsula.
NC said it was important to remember that beaches, rivers and the sea should also be included in environmental issues.

GW proposed that the document was noted, appreciated and would be reviewed from time to time. This was accepted by the group.
Finances  

DH said that he had been in touch informally with various organisations. Julian German has allocated £250 from his “community chest”. DH has been invited to apply to the St Mawes Harbour Board for a grant; and has indications from Roseland Online that they may be sympathetic to funding wildflower projects in particular. The County Ecologist has possible sources of funding.  DH has made enquiries of Cory Environmental Trust regarding its specific remit for biodiversity projects. Other avenues are the Esme Fairbairn Foundation, Awards for All, and local businesses.
DHa/SV suggested that SITA should also be approached.
DH said he would appreciate assistance with the preparation of funding applications documents. NC agreed to be involved. 
The issue of the handling of monies was discussed. It was suggested that this should be an item on the next Steering Group meeting (20th Jan)
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AOB

CH said the PAG should be asked how they could be supported on issues pertinent to the Wild Roseland Group.

 It was proposed that this be an item for the next Steering Group meeting. GW asked  if the PAG group were making use of available information.
Land Ownership

DH asked how we could influence so many different land Stakeholders on the Roseland who have so many different priorities. He said he would prepare a paper for circulation to the group regarding the opportunities for engaging landowners and farmers in the conservation and enhancement of habitats.
SV said that Stuart Croft would have maps of the Roseland marked with the land owners and it was agreed that this was probably a good starting point. DH will approach Stuart Croft.
SP suggested that sub groups should be formed, with leaders to progress projects. These are as follows:
1. Barn Owl Boxes 

Dave Hargreaves, Keith Fisher and Hatty Hopkinson.

2. Communications

Colin Hastings, Nick Coppin, Lorraine Dillon, Kevin Bailey

3. Community Photo Project

Sarah Vandome, Colin Hastings

4. Habitat Survey

Graham Webb, Nick Coppin, Kevin Bailey, Lorraine Dillon

5. Hedgerow Survey

Sue Pring, Carol Hughes, Keith Fisher, Lorraine Dillon, Kevin Bailey, Linda Hill
6. Nature walks

Dave Hargreaves Sarah Vandome, Lorraine Dillon, Kevin Bailey, David Hall

7. Wild Flower Project

David Hall, Jo Hall, Hatty Hopkinson, Nick Coppin, Lorraine Dillon, Kevin Bailey, Linda Hill, David and Philippa Hamblett.

It was suggested that each group should encourage further volunteers from the community.
The next meeting is scheduled for February 15th 10am-12 at Ruan Reading Room.
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